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NOTICE ANNOUNCING TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 
 

(Issued August 30, 2024) 
 
 

In response to the Public Service Commission’s 

(Commission) Order Directing Energy Efficiency and Building 

Electrification Proposals, issued on July 20, 2023, in the 

above-captioned cases, the New York State Energy Research and 

Development Authority and the State’s large electric and gas 

utilities (collectively, the Utilities),1 filed proposals on 

November 1, 2023.  These proposals, which address years 2026 

through 2030, contain, among other things, funding targeting the 

electrification of space and water heating for New York’s 

building stock, including homes and buildings in the Low- to 

Moderate-Income (LMI) market segment.  The Department of Public 

Service is interested in further exploring areas that the 

Commission should consider in the development of an LMI energy 

efficiency and building electrification strategy, including, but 

not limited to, addressing energy affordability and consumer 

protections, the appropriate leveraging of various funding 

 
1  The Utilities include Central Hudson Gas & Electric 

Corporation, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., 
KeySpan Gas East Corporation, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company, 
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation, New York State 
Electric & Gas Corporation, Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation 
d/b/a National Grid, Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc., and 
Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation. 
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sources and programmatic offerings, and approaches to customer 

outreach and education.    

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a technical conference 

regarding considerations for electrifying homes and buildings in 

the LMI market segment will take place on September 20, 2024, 

from 10:00 a.m. until 3 p.m., concurrently in the Department of 

Public Service’s 19th Floor Board Room located at Three Empire 

State Plaza in Albany and the 4th Floor Board Room of its New 

York City office, at 90 Church Street.  There will also be an 

option to attend virtually.  For security purposes, stakeholders 

planning to attend in person are required to register in 

advance, no later than September 17, 2024.  Registration for 

either the in-person or virtual option can be found at the 

following link: 

https://nyserdany.webex.com/weblink/register/r2ef5ba7a3ad970d1cd

7666a70ba028c9 

Department of Public Service staff will post a detailed agenda 

at a later date.   

Information and instructions related to subscribing to 

the service list or otherwise monitoring these cases are 

available on the Department of Public Service’s website. 

Questions can be directed to Maude Emerson at 

maude.emerson@dps.ny.gov or by telephone at (518) 486-2822. 

 
 
         
 (SIGNED)     MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS  
        Secretary 
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